KELVINDALE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Thursday, 20th February 2014 at 7.30pm Kelvindale Bowling Club

PRESENT: Margaret Dolan, Moira Anderson, David McGuinness, Caroline Johnston, Claire Craig

IN ATTENDANCE: Lawrence King, Bill Mackintosh, Donald Branney, Carol Gilbert

1. APOLOGIES: Franny Scally, Martin Rhodes, John Letford, Patricia Ferguson, Anne Gasteen, Wendy Watt, Wendy Grannon, Ken Windsor

2. MINUTE OF LAST MEETING:

Proposed: David McGuiness; Seconded: Moira Anderson

3. MATTERS ARISING:

BILLBOARDS AT BALGRAY – no planning permission requested by school, Martin will follow up.

PARKING – Martin to arrange meeting with Roads Department and residents of Leicester, Weymouth and Chesterfield to discuss situation.

RIVER KELVIN WALL – Vegetation to be cleared in the near future and the wall to be repaired in the next financial year (14/15). Kelvindale Court Residents' Association to write requesting dates when work to be carried out and information what is happening to the trees with preservation orders.

PLAYPARK – ongoing

NEW PARK REGULATIONS – still in consultation period

POLICE COUNTER SERVICE – new hours come into force on 3rd March 2014. Maryhill Police Station will have counter service between 7am and midnight. City Centre and Govan will be the only stations with 24hr counter service.

4. COUNCILLORS' REPORT: none present

5. POLICE REPORT: none present

6. TREASURER'S REPORT: money in bank

7. CORRESPONDENCE: circulated

8. A.O.B:

MINESHAFT – there is a new collapsed mineshaft on Dorchester Avenue at the Bike Trail. The Coal Authority hasfenced it off for safety. Caroline will ask Martin to look into this and find out what he can.

STREET LIGHTS – any streetlights that need replaced contact Franny Scally.

GRIT BINS – some have been vandalised, Caroline will check what to do.

KELVINDALE STATION AND RAILWAY LINE – everyone felt the idea of a pick-up/drop-off point at the station was a good idea. Carol said there might be funds available from SPT for this. There was also support for the electrification of the line and Carol said that SPT had been lobbying for this for some time. Laurence will produce a draft proposal for the pick-up/drop-off point with input from Carol about SPT involvement. The pick-up/drop-off point idea to be added to the meeting about parking.

LANDSLIP ON KELVIN WALKWAY IN MARYHILL – Caroline to ask Martin and John when it will be cleared.

FLY-TIPPING (Bantaskin Street) and PUPPET THEATRE PATH – Laurence to write to Martin and John regarding these issues and c.c Kelvindale Community Council

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

Thursday, 20th March 2014, 7.30pm at Kelvindale Bowling Club